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For the poor shall never cease out of the land: therefore I command thee, saying, Thou shalt open thine hand wide unto thy brother, to thy poor, and to thy needy, in thy land. Deuteronomy 15: 11 

Letter from the Director…
Wow! What a day Tuesday was! North Carolina didn’t know what season it wanted to be in! Did you feel a little confused, a little tossed around? Did you wonder “What is happening next?” Maybe I am being a little over dramatic, but it is a perfect picture of some people’s lives. I think about a client that comes to us for help. He is elderly; his social security check leaves him under the poverty level. He doesn’t understand how to get the basics done. Staff helped him find an apartment, get the power turned on and helps him manage paying those bills. His very simple, regular life, tosses him around. 

I say all this to say this…YOUR support of Christian Ministry helps people “settle” their lives. When they are feeling tossed around… “How do I get my rent payment across town when my feet hurt so bad?”…“How do I pay the power bill and my baby’s doctor bill?”… “How do I buy food and keep gas in the car to go to work?”…YOU help settle their tossed around life! THANK YOU, thank you from the clients that you help, thank you from the volunteers that see the needs first hand and thank you from the staff that strive every day to meet the needs of the people that come here.

In March, emergency services gave out food to 1715 individuals in 496 households. Along with helping 46 people with rent and power bills, help was also given to 35 people with medicine, and 38 with kerosene. 23 bags of laundry were completed and our showers were used 60 times. The Soup Kitchen fed 3474 people this past month and LINC meals delivered 1540 meals! 
Last year, our Souper Bowl fundraiser collected over $12000! This year, we are at $5800. These funds go directly to the operation of the soup kitchen. It is not too late to help, just mark any donations to Souper Bowl.

Gaston College will have their next forklift training class this month! Anyone that wants their license can call the College and sign up. If a student qualifies for SNAP, then the class if FREE! This is such a great skill for people to be able to put on job applications. 

I pray everyone will enjoy celebrating Easter. A time when our Savior gave us grace and life everlasting, the cornerstone of why believer’s think, say and do what we do! 

Mitzi 

It’s a new year and we have a calendar to fill to keep our Soup Kitchen going to help feed our clients daily.  Please look at the open dates and call Mitzi at the ministry for details.
SOUP KITCHEN…
We need coverage for our Soup Kitchen on these dates:

May 27 (CM will be closed May 27 for Memorial Day)

July 6 (CM will be closed for July 4th holiday)
September 2 (CM will be closed for Labor Day)

November 10, 11, 28, 29 
(CM will be closed Nov. 11 Veterans Day and Nov 28-29 for Thanksgiving)

December 23, 25 (CM will be closed Dec. 23 – 25 for Christmas)
If interested, call Mitzi at 704-732-0383 or click https://christianministryoflincolncoun.godaddysites.com/soup-kitchen
*Special Note: Weekend & Holiday Soup Kitchen Volunteers, please be sure to return the Soup Kitchen Key to Tracy the next following work week so others can use the key for their day to serve.  Thank You!
FOOD PANTRY NEEDS…. 
Laundry Detergent and Chef Boyardee, Canned Soup
CLOTHES CLOSET …

We still have a need for men’s tennis shoe size 14 & 13 ½  

Housekeeping Note:  Please be sure to update Christian Ministry when there is a change in Pastors, Church representatives, address change, email change.

